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Atlantic Water Warms the Arctic 
– Study in "Science“ reveals temperature increase in the Fram Strait as unprecedented in 

past 2,000 years – 
 

January 27, 2011/Kiel. Never before in the past 2,000 years the Atlantic Water in the Fram 
Strait between Greenland and Svalbard was as warm as today. This was revealed by a study 
of marine sediments from the western Svalbard continental margin which was led by 
German researchers from the Leibniz Institute of Marine Sciences (IFM-GEOMAR) and the 
Academy of Sciences, Humanities, and Literature Mainz, and performed together with 
colleagues from Bremerhaven (Germany), Tromsø (Norway) and Boulder (USA). The 
scientists assume that the recent decrease in sea ice coverage and the rapid warming of the 
Arctic are connected to the enhanced heat transfer from the Atlantic. The study is published 
in the recent issue of the journal "Science". 
 
The Fram Strait between Greenland and Svalbard (Spitsbergen) is the major connection between 
the Arctic Ocean and the world ocean. In its eastern part, relatively warm and saline water masses 
from the North Atlantic enter the Arctic. This current, the northernmost extension of the so-called 
"Gulf Stream", provides ice-free conditions in the waters west of Svalbard even in winter. Scientists 
from the Leibniz Institute of Marine Sciences (IFM-GEOMAR) and the Academy of Sciences, 
Humanities, and Literature Mainz, in cooperation with colleagues from the Alfred Wegener Institute 
for Polar and Marine Research in Bremerhaven (Germany) and from the universities of Tromsø 
(Norway) and Boulder (USA), analyzed marine sediments from the western Fram Strait and found 
that temperatures of the northward inflowing Atlantic Water varied several tenths of a degree 
Celsius during the past 2,000 years. The most recent temperature increase of approximately two 
degrees Celsius, however, is unprecedented in the past 2,000 years. "Such a warming of the 
Atlantic Water in the Fram Strait significantly differs from all climate variations in the past 2,000 
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